IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENTS
Coronavirus Avoidance Beginning 3/18/20

Out of love for our neighbor and to heed the instruction to shelter at home, Worship
Services are cancelled until further notice due to spread of COVID-19.

It is our intent to resume worship services and other face to face activities when the
current health crisis is over.

This also means Sunday and Wednesday Bible Classes, Choir practices, Board and Council
Meetings are also cancelled during this time frame. Understanding that the work of the
boards and council must continue, please use other means (i.e. email, text, phone, video
conference) to communicate. A video meeting of the church council is scheduled for April
7, 8:00 PM.

Plans are currently underway to share Scripture readings, sermons, services, etc. It will be
done by email, but we are also intending to have the sermon recorded on video and a link
to watch it at your home. This is a fluid situation and we are exploring what technological
means can be effectively used. Please watch your email or call/text me (734-658-5735) if
you have any questions.

| will be happy to bring Private Communion to you at your home or at church during this
hiatus, again please contact me directly (734-658-5735) to schedule an appointment. If a
pastoral emergency should arise, do not hesitate to contact me. | will bring pastoral care to
you whatever the situation.

During this time with no worship services, it is anticipated our offering income will be
impacted. Please send your offerings by mail or electronic transfer to:

St. Peter’s Ev. Lutheran Church

1343 Penniman Ave.

Plymouth, MI 48170

Please continue to pray the for our congregation, community, nation, and world that this
chastisement comes to a quick end.

Psalm 46:10 “Be still and know that | am God”

Pastor Paul Schaefer



